TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING

September 4, 2018
 APPROVED MINUTES

The Meeting of the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority was held at the Colchester - East Hampton Waste Water Treatment Plant Meeting Room on Tuesday, September 4, 2018 at 6:00 P.M. 

Present: Mark Barmasse, John Suprono, Mike Filanda, Peter Villa and Kerry Comisky (6:07)
Not Present: David Terry and David Hitchcock
Other Attendee(s) Tim Smith, Public Utilities Administrator & Ben Gilmore Joint Facility Operator 4.
1. Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

2. Approval of Minutes

A. Regular Meeting of August  7, 2018
Mr. Suprono made a motion to approve minutes, seconded by Mr. Villa. Vote 3-0, 1 abstained Motion Passed. 
3. Public Remarks 

None
4. Review of Correspondence
A. Subordination agreement
Edgewater Hill Properties LLC has requested the East Hampton WPCA to subordinate their Voluntary Sewer Lien, recorded in the Land Records in the Town of East Hampton, Volume 459, Page 863 to The Connecticut Light and Power Company dba Eversource Energy Easement dated August 8, 2018. After Attorney review and approval the subordination agreement was signed by Mr. Smith.
B. Consent agreement for 13 North Main St.

The WPCA has agreed to sign off on a Consent Agreement issued by the State of CT DPH agreeing to conduct ongoing monitoring and maintenance of the sewer line to ensure that there isn’t any risk or contamination to the well. Currently the well is less than 75” from the sewer line and doesn’t have the State required sewer piping. 13 North Main St LLC is converting their private well to a public drinking well. 
Kerry Comisky arrived at the meeting. 
5. Committee Reports

A. Joint Facilities Committee
Joint Facilities Committee did not meet in August. 
B. Operations, Management & Budget
1) Budget Status FY 2017/18
Mr. Smith presented the budget status for the 2017/18 fiscal year and noted that the fiscal year budget has still not officially been closed out. No changes to the budget report were made from the August 7th meeting. Copies of the 2017/18 Revenue and Expense budgets were distributed and made part of these minutes.
2018/19 Revenue and Expenses for all accounts show minimal changes this early in the fiscal year. Copies of the current Revenue and Expense budgets were distributed and made part of these minutes.
C. Public Water Systems
1) Village Center Water System Operations

No changes or concerns to report. 

2) Royal Oaks Water System Operations
Well 3 & 4 are still running with inconsistent chlorine levels. A recent trial has been to run the pumps together to blend water then make the chlorine adjustments.  Other options would be to put in a post chlorination or compound loop at the end of the distribution or to take down or camera the tanks and expect them. Saturation around the Memorial School well determined that a discharge line had a small hole in the pipe. The pipe was repaired and conduit fitting was replaced.
   3) Hampton Woods Water System
     Property is currently in foreclosure. Water is still being monitored by an outside company 
4) Municipal Water System Update 
A letter from the Town of East Hampton (created by MDC) was sent to Lori Matthews at DPH establishing the water supply need for the Town of East Hampton and the potential of an interconnection to MDC.  Ms. Matthew has requested meeting with Mr. Smith prior her meeting with the DPH commissioners on September 18th.Copy of the Water Supply letter was distributed and made part of these minutes.
Recess Meeting to Conduct Public Hearing

Meeting was recessed at 6:32pm in order to conduct the Public Hearing.

Public Hearing Notice is attached and made part of these minutes.  

D. Sewer Development
1) Hampton Woods Sewer System

No information to report since the August 7th meeting.
2) Portland Sewer Commission 
Mr. Smith reported on a meeting with Mr. Maniscalco, Town Manager and Susan Bransfield, Selectman of the Town of Portland about the possibility of taking over Portland’s treatment plant. Mr. Smith requested a copy of Portland’s Tighe & Bond sewer system report for review. Pros and Cons of takeover were discussed. Additional discussion will be wanted at the next Joint Facilities meeting. 
Motion made to close the Public Hearing at 7:05 pm and continue the Regular Meeting. Motion unanimously approved.
6. Old Business, Discussion/Action 

A. 18/19 Sewer rate discussion and approval
RESOLVED:  The annual sewer user fee for gravity connections be raised to $365.00/EDU and for those properties served by grinder pumps maintained by the WPCA the fee remain the same this year $125.00/EDU totaling $490.00.  

The sewer connection fee remains the same for a residential single family home at $2,500.00 “unless otherwise established” that are connecting to the existing wastewater system. Furthermore, all other connectors will pay a multiple of the residential connection fee equivalent to their assessed Equivalent Development Unit (EDU) at the time of connection. All rates are to be effective October 1, 2018.

Mrs. Comisky made a motion to adopt Sewer Rates for FY 18/19 (see resolution above). The motion was seconded by Mr. Villa. Vote: 5-0. Motion Passed. 


B. Sports on 66 non-payment for connection fee.

 A certified letter was sent to Bell Town Sports LLC c/o Brian Cutler regarding the late payment of the 1st installment of Sewer Connection Charge in the amount of $6,585.22.   The second installment of $6,005.34 is due on October 1st 2018. A copy of the letter was distributed and made part of these minutes.
7. New Business, Discussion/Action 

A. Edgemere Condo Association water system
Mr. Smith met with Kevin Reich, Edgemere Condo Association Representative to discuss the possibly of the WPCA taking over their water system.  The system is in need of approx. $150-$200k in capital improvement and there are limited reserves in the Associations capital account.   Additional conversation would be needed with Edgemere Condo Association, Town Council and committee members.  

B. Developers Agreement Phase 2 Edgewater

 With the extension of a new sewer line for the new Town Hall the Town Manager has requested as part of the new developers agreement that the sewer connection fee to be waived. 
The Committee members are requesting a copy of the original agreement between the Developer and the Town of East Hampton to review the language regarding the developers responsibilities of all permits, fees etc. for review. 

C. Operator retirement


     An operator retire on July 31, 2018.


D. New Operator Hire


     Interview were completed and a new operator will be staring sometime in September. 

E. NACWA award
The plant has received the NACWA Gold Award (National Association of Clean Water Agencies) for the 3rd year in a row. 

8. Adjournment 
Mr. Suprono made a motion to adjourn that was seconded by Mr. Villa and approved.  Vote: 5-0; 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:32 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Linda B. Connors
Recording Secretary

Minutes approved by a 4-0 vote, 1 abstained of the East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority on October 2, 2018.
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